
 

 

MARITIME ADMINISTRATION DEPARTMENT 

 

NOTICE TO MARINERS 

No.037 (2020) Guyana  

DEMERARA RIVER 

The Maritime Administration Department (MARAD) wishes to advise that Soil Testing 
activities will be conducted beyond the southern limits of the Georgetown Harbour on the 
West Bank of the Demerara River in the vicinity of Versailles to Malgre-Tout, activities 
will commence on May 18, 2020. 
 
This exercise will conclude on June 04, 2020 and will incorporate the use of the MT Daniel 
R and DB Evadney B that will display the international signal for vessels engaged in such 
activities. 
 
The Soil Testing locations are as following coordinates: 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
All mariners are required to stay clear of these vessels and to navigate with caution when in 
the vicinity. 
 
Communication can be made on VHF Ch. 16 or via the Georgetown. 
 
 
 
M Tennant 
Harbour Master (Ag) 
 
May 14, 2020 

 

No Latitude (N) Longitude (W) Remarks 

1 06° 47'.586 N 058° 10'.729 W WGS84(Zone 21) 

2 06° 47'.559 N 058° 10'.628 W WGS84(Zone 21) 

3 06° 47'.692 N 058° 10'.733 W WGS84(Zone 21) 

4 06° 47'.670 N 058° 10'.629 W WGS84(Zone 21) 

5 06° 47'.800 N 058° 10'.679 W WGS84(Zone 21) 

6 06° 47'.787 N 058° 10'.612 W WGS84(Zone 21) 


